Fall 2020 Major Field Tests Information
Testing Center Contact is gctesting@gcsu.edu or (478)445-5016
Social distancing requires the Testing Center to greatly reduce the number of seats we are able to use for tests in Fall 2020.  As a result, those of you needing to take the Major Field Test for your major this semester will be able to do so from where you live.
If you have applied to graduate at the end of Fall 2020, you will receive an email from the Testing Center around the end of August instructing you on how to schedule your Major Field Test remotely. It will be from Evita Shinholster, Kerry Chapman, or gctesting@gcsu.edu.  
You will also receive one from ETS, the company that makes the test.  If you don’t see it by the time you get your email from the Testing Center, please check your junk folder.
(NOTE: Students enrolled in MGMT 4195 will also take the Business Major Field Test.  We will get the class lists and email you this information as well.)
In the meantime, make sure you have access to a desktop or laptop computer (no tablets or phones) with reliable internet access, a microphone, and a camera.
You will be proctored by a proctoring company called Proctor U.  You will need to have a photo ID, such as your Driver’s License or Bobcat Card to show the proctor through your computer’s camera.  You will also be allowed scratch paper but not a physical calculator.  For those tests using a calculator, one is built into the test.
[bookmark: _GoBack]It is important that, if you cannot make your scheduled appointment, you contact Proctor U immediately to reschedule before your test date arrives.  If you do not, your test will be forfeited, and you will be required to pay the $20.50 proctor fee and the $25.00 test fee in order to reschedule.  If you register and test on time, there is no cost to you.
You will see in your instructions that you have to schedule your test at least 72 hours in advance.  It is requested that you schedule and take your exam no later than November 15.
Information on topics covered and sample questions can be found by going to www.ets.org/mft/about and clicking your major.
NOTE: Most departments use the test results in program evaluation.  Please be aware, however, that students in the following majors do have a minimum score to meet (out of a scaled score of 120 to 200).  Beside your major is what you must do if you do not make the minimum score.  Since there may be more to do, if you do not meet the minimum score, it is best for the following majors to test no later than OCTOBER 15:
BIOLOGY – Minimum score is 140.  You are allowed 1 retake.
COMPUTER SCIENCE – Minimum score is 130.  You will reach out to the department for more information if you do not meet the minimum score.
PSYCHOLOGY – Minimum score is 140.  If you do not meet the minimum, there will a course review.
